
Head Teacher Mrs S. Edwards 

Eastlands Primary School 

 

In our last newsletter of 2020.21 I would like to wish all our Year 6 the 

very best in the future at secondary school.  Please keep in touch as 

we love to hear of all your successes.    

Staffing— This term we are saying farewell to:- 

 Miss Grubb who is taking up a new appointment nearer to home.  

 Mrs Styles who was covering a temporary post in Reception and 

 Mrs Butlin who is leaving due to family commitments, after over 

10 years of working at Eastlands 

Many thanks to these staff for all their hard work over the years.   

End of Term dates. - 

13th July—Rocksteady video performance              

9th July—Reports to parents 

15th July—recording of Year 6 leavers performance  

19th & 20th  July—Transition days in school. Please collect children from 

their new classroom (current y5&6 car park gate as usual) Thank you 

20th July—school closes for summer 

6th September—school open for autumn term  

Happy Birthday to all our chil-
dren who celebrate their birthdays 
in July  
Rec: Amelia 
1. Solomon, Sophie 
2. Georgio, Alfie, Samuel,  
Virush, Grace, Jake 
3: Goldberg, Olivia, Raj 
4: Ethan 
5: Summer, Summa, Jacob,  
Nancy 
6: Daniel, Alisha, Amelia, Maisie, 
Ella, Tyler, Abigail, Finlay,  
 

Thank you to Staff. 

This has been an incredible challenging time in school. I would like to 
take  this opportunity to say thank you to the amazing school staff 
team who have worked hard over the year supporting pupils.   

Your hard work is much appreciated by parents. 

 

Safeguarding is Everybody’s Responsibility 

Eastlands Primary School 

Lansdowne Place, Rugby CV21 3RY Tel: 01788 57328 

July 2021 
EPS Attendance 

Target 

 

Attendance  at end 

of June: 

R— 97.87% 

Y1— 98.42% 

Y2— 97.66% 

Y3— 97.84% 

Y4— 97.61% 

Y5—97.68% 

Y6— 95.99% 

Overall attendance 

for the whole 

school for          

June was  averag-

ing at    97.38% 

This is above 

our target. 

Please help us to 

maintain this % by 

ensuring your  

child’s attendance 

is good or better. 

Is your child’s 

class 

“On time at  

5 to 9” ?  

School opens at 

8.45am when chil-

dren can go to their 

classrooms and get 

ready for the start 

of the school day. 

Please make sure 

that your child is in 

their class, ready to 

work by 8.55am at 

the latest.  

Happy Birthday to all our chil-
dren who celebrate their birth-
days in August 

Rec: Eden C, Isabella 
1. Kaitlyn, Caelan, Lena, Hugo, 
Natalia 
3. Amelia, Oscar B. 
4:Joel, Sophie, Ruby 
5: Bobby, Francesca, Evayah, 
Hashini 
6: Calvin, Heidi-Lee, Lilla, Benja-
min, Jaylan 
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Eastlands Primary School 

We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum  

Transition Week 
 

Monday 19th July and Tuesday 20th July—children will move to their new classroom and get to 

have some time with their new teacher during these two days. 
 

Please note your child’s new classroom ready for September: 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group Teacher Classroom Teaching Assistant 

 Nursery Dolphins 
Mrs Hopper /Mrs War-

rington( Miss Haynes ) 
 Nursery Miss Heales 

R Penguins Miss Shipp Reception 
Mrs Thomas/ Miss 

Madgji  

1 Polar Bears 
Miss Tuckey 

 
Year 1 Mrs Ryan  

2 Tigers Mrs Hope  Year 2  Miss Allen 

3 Turtles 
Mrs Towers / Mrs 

Birnie 

Year 3 

 
Mrs Haynes 

4 Rhinos Mrs Spyrou  
Year 4  

 
Mr Batchelor 

5  Orangutans  

 
Miss Stonell Year 5 Miss Huggins 

6 Leopards Mr Northedge Year 6  Mr Clements  
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We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 
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September 2021  - One Way Route for Children and Parents around school site. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Once again thank you all for your understanding and co-operation. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you all for your understanding and co-operation in these matters. 

Reception 

Year 1 

Year 2 

Nursery 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5 

Year 5 Year 6 

In/out  
through  

pedestrian 

gate 

Playground 

Car park gates 

will remain shut 
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We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum  

Coronavirus update :- 

 

At the moment the government is saying it is likely that the restrictions will be lifted on 19th 

July.  The procedures at school will remain in place until the end of the term. 

 

We should give some thought to what school may look like in September.  

 

There are many ‘unknowns’ that could take place over the summer break such as a local 

outbreak, a new variant of concern nationally as travel opens up more etc.   

 

It may be necessary to continue with the current practice for longer. 

 

If all is well:- 

 Before school there will be the same morning procedure with staff outside school 

gates. 

 Year 3, 4, 5 and 6  to walk in independently.  

 Nursery, Reception, Year 1 & 2 children will be escorted in by a parent. 

 At end of school day Parents to collect from classroom doors and use one way system 

around school site as  illustrated on previous page.  

 We respectfully ask that parents still socially distance on the playground as the virus 

has not gone away.  

 In school handwashing procedures will be maintained  

 The car park gate will no longer be in use.  

 Please keep school informed of any positive cases  

  

If there is a local or national peak in number of the virus we will:- 

 Ask year 1 & 2 to walk in independently  

 Nursery & Reception must be escorted onto the school site 

 Class bubbles will be reinstated.  

 Face coverings are expected 

 Only one parent on site  

 Social distancing will apply.  
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Warwickshire Multi Agency Safeguarding Board.  MASH  

Emotional Abuse signs to look out for:  NSPCC 

If you are worried about the safety of a child or adult over the summer 

break please follow this link.  

In school we have designated safeguarding leads who will discuss any concerns you may 

have regarding the well being of a child.  They are Mrs Edwards, Mrs Warrington, Mrs Hague, 

Mrs Thomas,  Mrs Vikmanis and Ms Haynes. 

 

Eastlands Primary School 

We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum  

 Thank you to our Parents. 

Once again I wish to say our hard work in school is so well supported 

by parents.  A big thank you to you all.  I wish you all a safe and happy 

summer break. 

 

Food for Thought 

It is becoming clear that as a society we must engage with our children more due to the im-

pact of new technologies.  The links below explore what is changing in our daily lives and the 

impact this could have on our children.  Please have a read. 

research-smartphones-damage-social-development 
 

Does technology impact on emotional intelligence ? 
 

To start to address this a little can all parents put ‘phones away’ when collecting their children 

and engage in conversation about the child’s day.  Can we endeavour to arrive and collect 

children on time and not let the pressures of work/ life in general take away from childrens’ 

positive early experiences. The way we talk and behave with young  children will influence 

children's behaviour and social skills in future. 

PSA  

                               Thank you for donating your unwanted textiles in our Bag2School event— 

                        we raised £61.50  

http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/mash
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/child-abuse-and-neglect/emotional-abuse/emotional-abuse-signs-symptoms-effects/
http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/mash
https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2015/feb/01/toddler-brains-research-smartphones-damage-social-development
https://www.huffingtonpost.com/suren-ramasubbu/does-technology-impact-a-childs-emotional-intelligence_b_7090968.html

